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James Gradel
19930 West Fesentrun Drive
New Berlin, W1 53146

RE: James Gradel
C.IL File No: 05-8-248

Dear Mr. Gradel:

We have received your claim in the amount of $215.43, relating to damage sustained to the right
front tire of your vehicle on April 27, 2005 where you allege you drove over a protruding section
of concrete located at or near North 76 Street and West Calumet Road.

Our investigation reveals the Infrastructure Services Division-Field Operations (ISD) reviewed
their records and the records of the DPW “Call Center for the period April 27, 2004 to May 15,
2005. The ISD records reflected they conducted asphalt patching in the subject area on January
26, 2005 for a low water cut in the roadway. They also patched any potholes in the roadway at
this location on May 4, 2005. The records also noted they patched a low area behind the curb at
the northwest corner with topsoil on October 4, 2004, The “Call Center” records reflected they
received three complaints during this time period. Two of the complaints dealt with the low spot
in the roadway that was repaired on J anuary 26, 2005 and the third complaint referenced the low
area behind the curb. The ISD did not have prior knowledge of this alleged hazard at this
location prior to April 27, 2005. When the ISD is notified of a hazard in the roadway they will
send a crew to investigate and or patch the hazard. Prior to this, the City had no notice of this
hazard in the roadway and because of this lack of notice; the City would not be liable.

Therefore, we are denying your claim.
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If you wish to appeal this decision, you may do so by sending a letter within 21 days of the date
of this letter to the Milwaukee City Clerk, 200 East Wells Street, Room 205, Milwaukee,
Wisconsin 53202, requesting a hearing.

Very truly yours,

ANGLEY
City Attoffiey

ROBERT M. OVERHOLT
Investigator Adjuster
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